
We urge all UN Member States to take the recommendations developed under the 
Health Care in Danger initiative, and the ethical principles, into consideration for future 
multilateral initiatives. 

The Security Council resolution sends an important signal. It recognizes the importance 
of international humanitarian law and, in particular, the sanctity of health-care delivery in 
times of conflict. Through this resolution, the Council members are demonstrating to the 
world that violence against health care is a serious humanitarian problem that needs to be 
addressed at the highest level, and that urgent action is needed to reaffirm the Geneva 
Conventions, to which all States are party. 

We urge all UN Member States to respond to our appeal and to join the Council 
members in affirming their strong resolve to end violence against health care. There is and 
there must be a place for humanity in time of war. 
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